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                  September 9, 2013
A Landscape Committee Meeting was held on Saturday, August 17, 2013, from 9:30 am – 11:30 am on the lawn west of the 10419A W Fair Ave.

Those present – 

Committee Members -   Mary Garfield, Linda Lancaster, Dawn Lipstreu, Gina Maes, and Susan Sands
Committee Members/Board Members –Jerry Garfield and Sherry McManus
Committee Member who could not attend but gave input on the topics to be discussed – Rae Ann Davis

The Beautification Contest was the first topic of discussion.  Several attempts had been made to find judges from outside our HOA.  The members in attendance felt fortunate to hear that Jody and Larry Morrison of Arvada were willing to judge the Beautification Contest for this year and undertake the huge task of walking and looking at the areas near each of the 189 townhomes in our community.  Jody is Gina’s mother and Larry is Gina’s stepfather.  They will do the judging during the week of August 26th.
The Landscape changes and work performed to date for 2013 were detailed and discussed. 
· Several areas have had old fabric, rock and edging removed followed by backfilling in areas next to buildings as well as widening of the rock beds, placement of new edging, fabric and rock and redesign of the irrigation which benefit us in a number of ways.  The wider rock beds allow for better drainage and more space so new plantings can be placed farther from the buildings.  The amount of turf has also been reduced to help us use less water and not have what turf we do have suffer as greatly if there are drought restrictions such as what we had for part of this year.   
· Junipers and other bushes continue to be removed throughout the community as a result of homeowner requests because they have grown too large for the area, are blocking access to garages or blocking views, or are blocking sidewalk access.

· Homeowners have requested and have helped pay for improvements near their homes in various locations throughout the community.

· Several residents are working to improve a common area near their homes by purchasing and adding their own plants as well as getting these plants established and performing the maintenance in the area.
· There were new bushes planted in a mailbox area to replace dead bushes and a homeowner is doing the initial care to help get these plants established.
There was an evaluation of A & M’s Landscaping performance to date for 2013.  Overall the comments were positive and recognized the work they have done.  They have worked hard and have come on other days besides the regular mowing day to get the job done.  They were given credit for their efforts with the weed control which was made more difficult because of the drought restrictions during the first part of the irrigation season and also their efforts to improve our turf.  Because of the size and needs of our community, it was stated that one year is not enough to completely evaluate a company’s performance if they are trying to do the job and are not totally incompetent.  A & M has commented that they would like the landscaping to look better and have been frustrated with the problems that have made the weed control difficult.
Future projects and needs of our community were discussed.
· The need for backfilling continues to be evident throughout the community.  Inspections prior to home sales have addressed the need for drainage correction.   If the sale of a home is contingent upon drainage correction, that need can’t be ignored.
· The committee continues to look at areas where we can reduce our turf and our water usage as we have in years past.  A request was made to expand the wildflower area east of 10379.  Also, another small area where the grass and soil are of poor quality would provide for the elimination of one zone of sprays if different plants were placed in the area.  

· The correction of the drainage area west of 10550 requires placement of sod in the area to the south of the valley pan.
· New plantings in the widened rock beds

The Committee approved Jerry Garfield to continue in the position of Board Liason.

[Note:  The addendum to this report will report the results of the Beautification Contest.]

Gina Maes

Mary Garfield

Stanton Farms Townhomes Landscape Committee 
Addendum
Jody and Larry Morrison visited our community multiple times during the week of August 26th to perform the judging for the 2013 Beautification Contest.  All homes in the community were eligible and almost half of the 189 townhomes were given consideration and rated for potted plants, in ground plants, fixtures and ground covers, and emphasis on xeriscaping.  The Landscape Committee acknowledges the time and effort given by Jody and Larry, recognizes and thanks all residents who were given consideration by the judges, and appreciates the support and generous donations from the local businesses providing the prizes. 
1st Place – Sherry McManus – 10530C


$125 Gift Certificate – O’Toole’s Garden Center – 5201 S Federal Blvd


Perennial Potted Fall Arrangement – Creek Side Gardens – 5730 W Coal Mine Ave


Zen Pot, Herb Plant, & Garden Gloves – Jared’s Nursery & Garden  – 10500 W Bowles Ave

2nd Place – Marta Leithiser – 10530A


$80 Gift Certificate - O’Toole’s Garden Center – 5201 S Federal Blvd



Herb Cutting Set – Jared’s Nursery & Garden – 10500 W Bowles Ave



Herb Plant & Pot – Bender Enterprises – 10550A W Fair Ave
3rd Place – Theodora Luyten – 10329F



$25 Gift Certificate - Jared’s Nursery & Garden – 10500 W Bowles Ave



$20 Gift Certificate - O’Toole’s Garden Center – 5201 S Federal Blvd



Mojito Set - Jared’s Nursery & Garden – 10500 W Bowles Ave



Herb Plant & Pot – Bender Enterprises – 10550A W Fair Ave

4th Place – Steve & Linda Lancaster – 10379A 



$25 Gift Certificate - O’Toole’s Garden Center – 5201 S Federal Blvd

5th Place – Peggy Beattie – 10259A



$10 Gift Certificate - O’Toole’s Garden Center – 5201 S Federal Blvd

6th Place – Elaine and Merrill Carter – 10557A



$10 Gift Certificate - O’Toole’s Garden Center – 5201 S Federal Blvd
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